
School Values: Consideration, Honesty, Positivity and Success

 
Our Website: www.chps5034.vic.edu.au   
Twitter: www.twitter.com/chprimary 
Facebook:  https://www.facebook.com/#!/campbellfieldheights  
Flexibuzz -App (download from the app store) available for Android phone too. 

Phone: 9359 5502 Fax: 9357 2791 
Principal: Jo Howard   Assistant Principal: Susie Bellizia     

If you need help understanding this document, please contact the 

school.    . ϜϺϖ ϢϸКϝЂв пЮϖ ϣϮϝϲϠ ϤжЪ алТ сТ ϣЧтϪмЮϜ иϺк пϮϼт ϣЂϼϸвЮϝϠ ЬϝЊϦъϜ . 

 

  
 

 

Dear parents, 
Next week is Education week and our Grades 3 – 6 camp! 

What is Education Week? 

Education Week is an opportunity for all primary and secondary schools 
and early childhood services to showcase the work they are doing for 
students to help ensure healthy minds and bodies. 

The week aims to profile and celebrate everything from sport, dance, 
mentoring, yoga, 
meditation, 
reading, and art, 
to camps, 
excursions, 
breakfast clubs, 
healthy canteen 
menus, stress 
management and 
resilience; and 
more. 

How you can participate on Tuesday 23rd of May: 
8:15 ς 8:50 am Breakfast Club - Come along to breakfast club and watch 
your children eat a healthy breakfast, it’s surprising what they eat for 
others!!!!. 
 
9:00 ς 10:00 Open Morning -   Come along and see your child working in the 
grade or in the specialist area.  NOT IN FOUNDATION ROOMS AS, THEY 
WILL BE ON THEIR EXCURSION TO THE ZOO. 
 
 
 
Regards Jo Howard 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Term 2 
Tuesday 18th April 

to 
Friday 30th June 

Week 5 

Friday 
19th 
May 

NO Assembly  
CANTEEN 

Interschool Sports 

Bethal PS AWAY 
 

CANTEEN 
 

Week 6 

EDUCATION WEEK 

Mon 
22nd 
May 

CANTEEN 
 
 

Tue 
23rd 
May 

BREAKFAST 
CLUB 

8:15 – 8:50 
Fs Excursion - 

Zoo 

Wed 
24th 
May 

BREAKFAST 
CLUB 

8:15 – 8:50 

CAMP 3 -сΩǎ 

Thur 
25th  
May 

BREAKFAST 
CLUB 

8:15 – 8:50 
 

CAMP 3 -сΩǎ 

Frid 
26th 
May 

CAMP 3 -сΩǎ 
Return  

 

CANTEEN 
 

No Assembly 
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AMBULANCE COVER 
 

Families who do not have a health care card are encouraged to subscribe to an annual 

ambulance membership.  If an ambulance is required at School/Sport/Excursions/Camps and 

you do not have a health care card or an ambulance subscription you will be liable for the costs 

which may be up to a few thousand dollars.    

  

Attached are the details to assist you with joining Ambulance Victoria.  If you choose to do so, 

please let me know of your membership number as soon as possible. 

 

Kind regards, 

Susie Bellizia  

(Assistant Principal) 

 

http://ambulance.vic.gov.au/ 

Emergency ambulance services are NOT free. Did you know that the average cost of an emergency 

transport is more than $1100? Is it worth the risk? 

 

http://ambulance.vic.gov.au/membership/fees-terms/  

Apply at 

https://membership.ambulance.vic.gov.au/app/utils/create_account 

If you have a health care card you may be covered for Emergency Ambulance travel. 

Please check the terms and FAQs at http://ambulance.vic.gov.au/ 

 

Information correct at time of printing 14th May 2017 

 CHPS does not accept any responsibility for, nor does it endorse any 
advertising material printed Page 2 

 
 

http://ambulance.vic.gov.au/
http://ambulance.vic.gov.au/membership/fees-terms/
https://membership.ambulance.vic.gov.au/app/utils/create_account
http://ambulance.vic.gov.au/


Security of School 
Yard Supervision – We continue to have 4 staff out on yard duty. They wear a vest, 
move around their area and are very visible.    
 
Parents have expressed concern over the side gates being open during the day and the 
ability for anyone to walk in to the school. 
 
Student Leaders also expressed the same concern and asked students at assembly to 
vote on what they thought would be a good solution. 
 
Locking of all gates except main entry was the most popular solution 
 
SCHOOL COUNCIL MET LAST NIGHT AND PASSED THE FOLLOWING MOTION 
Motion: 
That all side gates will be locked with a combination lock (number combination that all 
staff will know) at 9:00 and reopen them at 3:00 pm. 
Moved:   Amani                                      Seconded:   Faye                  Carried:  Unanimously 
 
We will inform the community through newsletters notices and FlexiBuzz for a few 
weeks to make sure that the community is informed. 
 
All entry into the school after 9:00 will have to be through the front office. 
 
Signs will be purchased to put on the gates.   
Progress report: 
Chains and locks have been ordered for the Gates. 
Sign company coming out on Monday to discuss our requirements. 
__________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 

 
Tiqbiz has been bought by another 
company and is now called:  
 
 

It is very important that you down load the app or log on to FlexiBuzz on your 
computer to receive the latest newsletters and notices that go home. 
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Principal and Assistant Principal Award Winners 

 
 

Pupil of the week Award Winners 
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School Policy ς Students Birthdays can be celebrated at 
lunchtime by sending in Cup Cakes ONLY.  No large cakes 

that need to be cut can be accepted.  

 
Hub activities for 2017 

 

Mondays 9:30 Pilates 

Rebekah Volpe 
Hub Coordinator 
Campbellfield Heights Primary School 
Laurel Crescent, Campbellfield 
Ph:9359 5502 
Working days: Tuesday - Thursday.  
 

Tuesdays 9 – 10:30 Parent Drop in Coffee Sessions 

Tues, Weds Thurs 8:15 Breakfast Club 

Wednesdays 9:30 Playgroup 

Wednesdays 12:30 pm English Classes 

Thursdays 9:30  Walk n Talk 

Thursdays 9:30 Small Talk Playgroup 

Fridays 9:30 – 11:30 Playgroup 

  

Parent Drop in Coffee Sessions 
The Campbellfield Community Hub is delighted to open its doors in 2017 for Drop in Coffee Sessions. 
Drop in Sessions will begin Tuesday 14th of March 9.00am until 10.30am and will continue weekly during school 
terms.  
These sessions are for parents/carers to have the chance to come and meet other parents/carers, have a chat, 
share your stories and a coffee or tea as well as the opportunity to make new friends in a safe and relaxing 
environment.   
This group is also great for parents who attended our playgroup and now have all their children attending school 
but would still like to come together.  
We welcome children to attend these drop-in sessions however supervision is required at all times.  
For further information please contact Rebekah, Hub Coordinator on 93595502 

 

May Birthdays 
4th Rukaya 3/4B 12th  Kose 3/4B 

4th Meron 5/6A 12th  Robert 3/4C 

6th  Mohammed 1/2A 13th Nader FB 

6th Yasmeen 1/2C 13th Emmanuel 5/6C 

7th  Xavier 1/2A 22nd Adam 3/4C 

11th Maryam 1/2A 27th Rosemary 1/2A 

12th Jazell FB 27th Janna 12C 

12th Ahmed 3/4A 29th Gabriella FB 

12th Bilal 3/4B 31st Jana 3/4B 
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Class news ς 5/6 B 
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Learning Italian is so much Fun!!! 
 

It was great to see how much the students 
have learn in their Italian Classes. 

They performed 
“Volio Il Gelato Grande Grande” and Sang 
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DANCE EXPERT 

On Wednesday The Dance Experts visited the school for a before school Dance session.  The students enjoyed 

learning some dance routines and showed that anytime of the day is a great time to get active.  

Did you know that children who are active before school will display heightened concentration for up to 4 hours 

longer than children who have not been physically active before school.  This is a great reason to keep moving 
before school.  Well done to all those students who danced.  

 Rebekah Volpe - Hub Coordinator  
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